
                                           Gt. Yarmouth Bridge Club  A.G.M. 

 

                                                  Monday 31
st
 January 2022 

                                                     Gorleston Golf Club 

                                                                18.15.pm 

 

 

Present. Steve, Cheryl, Tom, Lesley, Anne T,  John H.,Ann W.,Tony, Joany, Sally, Catherine, Lorna, 

John, Paul, David, Chris, Norma, Maureen, Janet, Judy, Marilyn, Mike, John H. 

 

 

Welcome…...Steve opened the meeting at 18.15 an thanked everyone for attending. 

 

 

Apologies……. Helen, Joan, Rosa. 

 

A.G.M. 2020  Minutes….  There were no matters arising from the 2020 minutes, copies of which 

were on every table. 

They were proposed as being correct by David & seconded by John Higginson. 

 

Treasurers Report. …… This was given by Tom. The balance as at 31
st
 January 2022 is £1080.07 

He then explained the report saying at this time the club had sustained a loss of £480.97 since 

reopening. 

This was due to the room hire, insurance and costs for the Bridge tabs & Bridge Webs. Also some 

new equipment since the reopening. 

Joany asked about possibly getting an EBU grant. There are none available at this present time & 

they have to be for something specific. 

There being no further questions regarding the report it was proposed as being correct by Joany & 

seconded by Lesley. 

 

Chair Report ….. Steve asked everyone to read the report, copies of which were on the table, 

There were no questions regarding the report. 

 

Election of Officers…….There were no new nominations. The current officers are happy to 

continue as are the current committee members. 

 

Fees.   Due to the lack of funds it has been proposed that the membership fee remains at £5. per 

year and weekly table money increases to £4 . 

The proposal was agreed by a majority show of hands. 

  

Ann Watkins, said that with the closure of Ormesby Bridge club, the committee decided the monies 

from there would be donated to the GYBC. They had only had 1 dissenter to the idea. 

If the generous donation happens then we can look again at maybe reducing the table fees. 

 

David asked if the results from the weekly bridge should go into the Yarmouth Mercury each week. 

It was agreed not to ,but he was thanked for the offer to do this. 

 

There being no further business the meeting was closed at 18.35. 

 

 

 

 



   


